VILLAGE MILLS EMERGENCY SERVICES DISTRICT#8

July 16, 2024
The Village Mills Emergency Services District#8 met July 16, 2024 in the Wildwood Volunteer Fire Department Station. The meeting was called to order at 6:00 PM by Comm. Liles.  Present were Comm. McDonald,  Comm. Wornick, Comm. Miller  Comm. Attaway. WVFD Chief Odom. WVFD member Barnhill.
There were no Public comments.

There is a quorum

Introduced New Commissioner Mrs. Kathy Attaway, Tyler County Commissioner VMESD#8.
The minutes of the June 18, 2024 meeting were approved. The motion to approve was made by Comm. Miller and seconded by Comm. Wornick. The vote to accept was unanimous.

WVFD:    Will discuss the WVFD/VMESD8 Contract next meeting.

BUILDING:   Air conditioner vents should be installed next week.
Treasurer's report   The treasurer's report was read. A motion was made to accept by Comm. McDonald and seconded by Comm. and Miller . The vote to accept was unanimous.   A bill for insurance renewal was read and presented for payment. A motion to approve payment as read was made by Comm. McDonald and seconded by Comm. Miller. The vote to approve was unanimous. 
1) The Tax increase was discussed. It was decided to go forward with the proposal for the tax increase and file the legal paperwork as soon as possible for the November 2024 General Election.

2) There was a short general information discussion about various subjects with no action taken.

  The August 2024 meeting was set for Tuesday, August 20, 2024

  A motion to adjourn was made by Comm. Liles and seconded by Comm. Miller. The vote to adjourn was  

  unanimous.

